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P.O. Box 67
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Meeting of the Board

February 16, 2021

Board President Bob Holland called the meeting to order at 7:30p.m.

Present: Directors Steve Mercer, Larry Swartz, Don Richardson, Bob Holland, Larry Severance, Fire Chief Matt Peterson and Recording Secretary Bonnie Graham

Public Comments: No public attended.

Approval of the January 19, 2021 Regular Board Meeting: The Board reviewed the minutes of the January 19, 2021 Board Meeting.  Director Larry Severance made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Director Larry Swartz seconded. Motion passed unanimously.


Bill Approval and Financial Review:  The Board reviewed the financial statements and district bills. Director Don Richardson made a motion to approve the financials and to pay the District’s bills.  Director Larry Severance seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Correspondence: The district received from Oregon Public Employees Retirement System a system-wide actuarial valuation which provides the district with contribution rates that will become effective July 1, 2021.
Chief’s Report: 

We again have submitted a request for a FEMA 2020-2021 regional/group Grant for handheld radios. This would give us 10 handheld radios with our part of the bill at $6,364.00 and the federal share at $63,636.00

Cody and I are about ½ way through our Fire Officer 2 Academy. According to the schedule we should be finishing up the first week of March.  We will be in class the entire final week.

I am looking at airbags to use 2128 as a seasonal wildland rig (as we have discussed). I want to make sure it’s not overloaded and we can safely put a 150-200 gallon tank in the back of it along with a pump and equipment, tools needed.  Discussion on 2113 getting returned to FEPP or keep around for another year as a staff vehicle, but only 3 people know how to drive it since it is a stick shift.  Chief Peterson told the Board he will be pursuing a Wildland Grant for a new Type 6 with FEMA.  Director Bob Holland suggested to Chief Peterson that he might want to try and get a grant through OVFA which is a 100% grant for $10,000 which if 2128 got spec’d out could cover the cost to convert it. Discussion ensued about the weight of water and all the equipment.
Cody and I attended an after action review of the Holiday Farm Fire on 2/9/21.  This meeting was held at McKenzie Fire’s Leaburg station. There were some good “lessons learned” and information sharing at this meeting. I am using some of this information to hopefully better educate our community in the event of a major Wildfire in our own Fire District. Director Bob Holland suggested to Chief Peterson to check out Project Wildfire which might help the district get a grant to help provide signs with arrows if there was an evacuation.
We have two recruits going through academy.  The third one didn’t make it past week one.  I have looked into our numbers and it seems we have an 80-90% attrition rate within our program.  This isn’t out of the ordinary with the complexities of today’s demands on our firefighters and responders.  I do find it odd that we have a higher attrition rate than Navy SEALs.  I know some of you have mentioned “success stories” or “why are some of them here”, “what are their goals” that is too broad of a picture to paint or to sum it up into one simple reason. I am looking at the cost of recruitment, training, clothing, gear as well as other options that might give us more longevity with them.

Unfinished Business: The 2019-2020 Audit was reviewed by the Board. The Board consensus was it looked good.
Roof Repair; Chief Peterson explained to the Board that River Roofing had come out and fixed the leak. The concern of the board is will there be more issues. Would like to get someone out and look at it to see if there are any issues that need to be addressed.  Director Don Richardson said he would call the company he has used and see if they could come out and look and give a bid if needed.
New Business:  
May 18, 2021 Special District Election Notice; Two Director positions will be up for the May 18, 2021 election. One director will run again, the other was undecided.

Appointment of the 2021-2022 Budget Officer; Director Larry Swartz nominated Chief Matt Peterson. Director Don Richardson seconded.  Chief Peterson will be the Budget Officer for the 2021-2022 Budget.

Budget Committee Members; Chief Peterson talked to Rich Stronach and Dulcy Pierce and they are willing to be on the committee.  The Board suggested Keith Pierce (Dulcey’s husband) and they would ask around and get back to Chief Peterson next board meeting.
Proposed Budget Calendar: The date of the 1st board meeting needs to change to April 20th.
Adjournment: Director Larry Swartz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:57 p.m. Director Larry Severance   seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Bonnie Graham

Recording Secretary 
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